

Brantingham Parish Council
Minutes of the meeting held at Brantingham Village Hall
Monday 30th June 2014 at 7.30 pm

Those Present:

Tina Wyatt - Chairman
Glenda Greendale – Vice Chairman
Richard Shillaker
Richard Powell
Glenn Allgood
Linda Soulsby – Clerk

Also present Councillor Pat Smith and Alan Bravey

Apologies: Clive Dixon, Dawn Williamson, Clare Roper & Mike Wake

Co-opt New Member – Glenn Allgood was proposed by Tina Wyatt to fill the vacant position on the council. He was seconded by Richard Shillaker. There were no other nominations and Glenn was duly elected.

The declaration of acceptance form was signed by Glenn, and Linda as the parish clerk.

Alan Bravey of the ERYC Community Emergency Planning attended the meeting to discuss the advantages and what is involved to set up an emergency plan. Alan told the PC there are three levels of plans starting from a simple list containing contact names, telephone numbers and an action list to a more detailed plan. Templates can be downloaded from the ERYC website.

Item 1 Minutes of the last meeting

The following amendments were made and then accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

Item 2 Street lighting – All prices for the lights to be confirmed by Richard Powell.

Ditching – Pete Farmery was changed from owner to tenant.

Item 2 Matters arising and outstanding

Grants for Parish Projects – Notice Board and Posts for the War Memorial. The completed grant application has been submitted to ERYC. We are now waiting for them to consider the application.

Telephone Box – KC have fitted the telephone box out with shelves and a pin board ready for us to use. Richard Powell will look at making some pigeon holes to enable us to store general leaflets.

Street Lighting Dale Road – The new columns have been installed and we are waiting for them to be painted. The old columns still need to be removed by ERYC but we are unsure when this will happen.

Ditching – Dawn has obtained a quote from Keith Sanderson, to have the ditches cleared out, behind the village hall, in the sum of £200.00 plus vat. This price was accepted and the PC agreed for the work to be done.

General Maintenance – We have received a schedule of works from the ERYC Village Taskforce team, highlighting the works they plan to carry out around the village.

Emergency Plan – Following the discussion with Andy Bravey of ERYC, it was agreed the PC should have a community emergency plan in place. Linda will look at the templates suggested by Alan and start to put this together. Richard Powell will send Linda the details of the key holders for the village hall.

Item 3 Finance

HM Customs & Revenue – VAT repayment received the sum of £2606.28.

Item 4 Planning applications and policy considerations

Item 5 Planning Permission

Tina Wyatt – Fell Cypress tree due to outgrowing its location at Rectory Barn Burill Lane. Permission Granted.

Ann Crump – Reduce height of Hawthorne to hedge level and remove sycamore to ground level at Wold Way House spout Hill. Permission Granted.

Item 6 Correspondence

Haltemeprice & Hunsley Community Partnership – Meeting 9th July/Meeting 31 July
10am Anlaby Village Hall.

Local Works – The Right for Parish Councils to Sell Electricity.
Smart Wind

Item Accounts for Payment

No Items for Payment

Item 8 any other business

Overgrown Hedges – The hedges from Sandringam Cottage leading down to the Post Office are overhanging the pavement and need to be cut back. Linda will contact Dee & Atkinson to ask if they will arrange for the hedges to be cut, as the cottages belong to the estate.

Blocked drain near the War Memorial – This has been included in the Taskforce works schedule, but we feel further investigations are required. Richard Shillaker will contact John Hannon at ERYC.

Watercress weeding of the beck - A volunteer work party is required to remove the weed from the beck Richard, Tina and Glenda will help when available.

Alan Berryman has spent time tiding and making repairs to the bank and culvert near the church. The PC would like to send a letter of thanks for his hard work. Linda to arrange.

Parking at Village Hall – The Village Hall committee is concerned about the amount of cars using the village hall car park, as people hiring the hall are unable to park. As the PC like to encourage walker and visitors to use the village hall car park, rather than spoil the village green the PC have agreed to remove the signs they put on the green.

Date of next meeting- Monday 1st September 2014

Monday 13th October 2014

Monday 1st December 2014